

Tim Mitchell: Hello and welcome to this edition to On The Couch, I'm Tim Mitchell. This edition we talk to Professor Russ Hoye who's the Pro Vice-Chancellor of Research here at La Trobe University. Hi Russ.

Professor Russ Hoye: Hi Tim.

Tim Mitchell: Research Week, it's the first time it's been held at the university. Could you tell us a little bit about it?

Professor Russ Hoye: Sure, this is a great opportunity for people to engage with looking at all the different research going on at the university, which they might not normally know about or be aware of and it's a fantastic opportunity to go to some lunch time talks to hear from people from different disciplines, from some of our high profile researchers. We're running our 3MT research showcase during the week. So having our three minute thesis competition, where you get to hear PhD students pitch their whole idea in three minutes. A lot of fun and it's pretty engaging. You get to see it is really diverse research in a really quick format. And there's also some behind-the-scenes tours of some of our research labs, which people may not know actually exists, and some really cool stuff at the university. So I think it's a really great opportunity to get outside your own lab space or your own office and actually go and see some things you might not normally get access to. And I think it's going to be the highlight is the research showcase. We're having about 80 or 90 PhD students showcasing the whole diversity of research that's going on at the university. So I think that's another opportunity to see some really diverse research going on.

Tim Mitchell: Some might say it's Research Week every week at La Trobe, given our research excellence. Why is there a Research Week? Why are we taking the time to stop and celebrate our research here?

Professor Russ Hoye: I think a Research Week is quite a unique idea. A lot of other universities do do it and it's a way to shine a spotlight, if you like, on the whole range of things that goes on at the university. And we have some fantastic research from Social Sciences to Life Sciences to Physics to Agri Bio to some of our research partners and we do research across the state, around the world, and I think it's a great opportunity to have a look at what's going on. And it's a way to celebrate our excellence as well across the university. We've got some really good research centres, some fantastic individuals and they've done some great stuff over the last few years. So it's a way of actually showcasing that and celebrating our excellence as a research institution.

Tim Mitchell: It might be hard to single out a few people, but what's some of the research that you're aware of that really interests or excites you?

Professor Russ Hoye: Well if you take a tour on level five of the LIMS Building and see the huge diversity of labs up in the molecular science area. There has been some great advancements in testing for some blood tests and some impacts in research that's going to have a real impact on drug development and practice around health. And I think there are some fantastic areas like that across the university which Research Week allows you a unique opportunity to go and see those things.

Tim Mitchell: Research Week is also probably an opportunity for people to understand a little bit more about research outside their field of speciality or discipline. How important is that in this day and age for inter-disciplinary collaboration?

Professor Russ Hoye: I think the University's invested in that as a theme across a whole number of areas. So, it's increasingly important as a researcher, whether you be a PhD student, early career researcher or an established prof, to get outside of your own space to learn from others. I certainly have really enjoyed being the PVC this year, looking at a whole range of other research areas across the university and learnt so much just by having a quick chat or a view of their lab space or facility and I think it's a unique opportunity to learn from other people.

Tim Mitchell: You're also the Director of La Trobe Sport, so got two hats on. Taking off the research hat and putting on the hat for La Trobe Sport, what's coming up in that space? What can we see in the next six, nine, twelve months?

Professor Russ Hoye: In the sports space, we've just restructured the organisation of how we actually look after sport across this campus, at least at Bundoora. So we now have control over the sports centre, university games, sports clubs, Elite Athlete Program, commercial partnership space and infrastructure development. And so probably the most exciting thing that's going on at this campus at least, is the development of our new sports park across the road at Kingsbury drive. We're heavily into the master planning process of that, putting in a new project director, working closely with INO. So there is a huge appetite at this university to become better as a sport focused university, and this sports park going to deliver some great benefits to teaching programs, to researchers, to our sports clubs, general staff and students who are on campus. So I think the sport park is a major piece of infrastructure. It's going to be a great opportunity for people to engage in sport.

Tim Mitchell: Russ Hoye, thanks for your time.

Professor Russ Hoye: Thanks Tim.

Tim Mitchell: And that's all for this edition of On The Couch. We'll see you next time.

